DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10 AUGUST 2015


AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:              Cllr Kiff -  Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Cox


 Cllr Digby


 




                                       Cllr Fox


 Cllr Harris


 








                                       Cllr Jones


 Cllr Osben









 


    Cllr Stedman

 Cllr Worster

               There were three members of the public present, in addition to Cllr Richard Smith – SCC, Cllr Haworth-



            Culf SCDC and PCSO Barrow from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT.

1.
Apologies:  Apologies had been received from Cllr Maureen Jones - SCDC and Cllrs Bond, 

 
Fellowes, Palmer and Walker.

2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

3.
To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 July 2015.



Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13 July 2015 were APPROVED. The Minutes were 
duly signed.


4.
SCC report and Correspondence




Cllr Smith delivered a brief report (see Appendix One) and invited questions from Cllrs.




Cllr Worster thanked Cllr Smith for the improvements made to street lighting at the junction of 
Park Lane and Lee Road. 







Cllr Kiff enquired whether there was any news regarding the reason for introducing a dropped 
kerb on Crespigny Road, but Cllr Smith had nothing further to update on this matter.


5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

    

Cllr Haworth-Culf gave the report on behalf of herself and Cllr Jones (see Appendix Two). 


She invited Cllrs' thoughts on brown bins, particularly in relation to the potential 
introduction of charging for the provision of the service. She stressed that no decision had 
been made at SCDC, but that the matter would be discussed more fully in September 2015. 
It was agreed that this matter would be fully discussed at a Committees meeting,  at such 
time that more information was made available by SCDC.


6.
Police Report



PCSO Barrow delivered this month's report on behalf the SNT team (see 

 


Appendix Three).



Cllr Harris expressed his concern regarding the numbers of vehicles parking on the double 

yellow lines outside the butchers on a regular basis. He also commented that issuing only 

eight parking tickets during July was exceptionally disappointing.



Cllr Smith asked what policing arrangements were in place for the town over the Carnival 

weekend and it was confirmed that it was the same provision as the previous year, given that 

the feedback had been positive about the level of provision.


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 


A resident commented that the state of the paving around  the Plantation is diabolical, 
particularly given that a number of the residents are not very mobile. 


Cllr Smith responded giving a brief overview of intervention standards to deal with 
emergency repairs. He offered to review the area personally on his way home from the 
meeting.


There were no further questions from the Public Gallery for Cllrs this month and so the 
Mayor 
reinstated Standing Orders.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
PROPERTY & FINANCE 

8ai)
Report from Chair of Property & Finance


Cllr Jones opened by thanking everyone who had been involved with Sports Week. There 
will be a de-brief session and all present were invited to provide feedback. She also reported 
that the restored floodlights will be repaired and certificated in time for their use at Carnival.

        


An asbestos survey had been commissioned to be undertaken on the Scout Hut.

      
8b.       SERVICES

     
8bi)
Report from Chair of Services





 

Cllr Fox and Harris had attended a meeting of the Museum Trustees to consider the joint 
future use of the Moot Hall. It was considered to have been very positive and a presentation 
will be given to all Cllrs during September outlining the proposals in more detail.




 
8c.
PLANNING




            8ci)   
Report from the Chair of Planning



 

Cllr Worster reported that he and Cllr Bond had attended a meeting of the Site Allocation 

 

and Area Specific Policy Group on 4 August and that details would be circulated to Cllrs.



 
8d.
GRANTS AND REQUESTS






          
 
8di)
There was nothing to report this month.





          
 
  9.
Representatives’ Reports.

· Cllr Worster had attended  two meetings of the Jubilee Hall Trustees. 

· Cllr Stedman had been working on grant applications for funding towards additional defibrillators in the town and she was pleased to confirm that the Royal Antediluvian Order of the Buffaloes had offered to support some of the costs associated with this project. She had also relaunched the 'Anti-Dog fouling' campaign with new posters that had been distributed in the town and press coverage in the EADT/Radio Suffolk.

· Cllr Osben had attended a  meeting of the Sandlings Safer Cycling Group and reported that a funding opportunity with Waveney District Council had presented itself.

· Cllr Cox had attended a meeting of Aldeburgh United Charities, the debrief meeting for the 'Music by the Sea' concert, marshalled a visit from a classic car club and attended the meeting with Colin Noble, the leader of Suffolk County Council.

· Cllr Fox reported that Christmas Lights in Aldeburgh were likely to take a different format than in previous years with a shopping event on 21 November and the switching on of the lights taking place on 12 December on Moot Green. It was hoped that The Moot Hall could be used for Santa’s Grotto, a comment which provoked some debate.

· Cllr Jones had a attended a Tennis Club Committee meeting on 30 July where they discussed the case for employing someone during August to ensure all those playing paid in advance of using the courts. However, concern was expressed that this may not be cost effective. On 16 July, there was a meeting of AC&ST to elect Ian Stock as a Trustee and to vote to make changes to the existing Constitution. On 24 July, she had attended an Aldeburgh Society meeting.

· Cllr Harris had attended the Suffolk County Council visit and Museum Trustees meeting.

· Cllr Digby had attended a meeting with representatives from SCDC to inspect the public facilities.

10. Town Clerk’s Report


Several  issues had been identified concerning the cleanliness of the public toilets. This was 
being addressed with Suffolk Coastal Norse, but was mainly down to usage at a busy time 
of year.  



A number of thank yous had been received in the office by children, parents and volunteers 
who had participated in Sports Week.


The Town Clerk explained that together with Cllrs Stedman and Cox, she would be attending 
the Safety Advisory Group meeting at SCDC on 13 August to progress the requirements 
necessary for a Music by the Sea event to take place in 2016. There was some discussion 
about this event, but 
it was eventually agreed that no further action would be taken until the 
group reported back at the next Committees' meeting.


Finally, the Town Clerk urged all Cllrs who hadn't done so to update their on-line Register of 
Interests, reminding them that failure to do so, is a criminal offence,

11.       Mayor’s Notes.


 



It had been a busy month for the Mayor and Cllr Kiff reported that he had represented ATC 
at numerous functions and meetings during the past month, including;

· 15 July – Investiture service for Rev Mark Lowther

· 16 July – AC&ST meeting

· 21 July – Town Plan meeting at the Moot Hall

· 22 July – Aldeburgh United Charities meeting

· 23 July – Debrief meeting for the 'Music by the Sea' concert held with organisers in Woodbridge

· 23 July  - Beating the Retreat Ceremony at Wattisham Flying Station

· 26 July – Met Carnival Committee members to discuss Carnival weekend duties.

· 29 July – Met with Colin Noble – Leader of Suffolk County Council 

· 4 August – Final Carnival Committee meeting before Carnival weekend

· 6 August – Assisted with golf sessions at Sports Week

· 7 August – Attended final day of Sports Week and presented prizes from library.

12.
Correspondence


Letters had been received concerning parking on Church Farm Road, the seemingly 
aggressive nature of the current Big Issue seller and the upkeep of Kemp's Field.



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


Cllrs had nothing to report this month, although all Cllrs were in receipt of an invitation to 
attend a selected performance at the Proms, hosted by Aldeburgh Music.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL.


PROPOSED by Cllr Jones SECONDED by Cllr Harris


9 In Favour 


0 Against


0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.20pm.



 
APPENDIX ONE

         SCC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

COUNTY COUNCILLOR RICHARD SMITH, MVO 


10 AUGUST 2015 

On 29th July I was pleased to welcome the Leader of Suffolk County Council, Councillor Colin Noble, to the area I represent for the whole of the day. I organised events primarily so that Colin could see and understand Sizewell for himself – he bears direct Cabinet responsibility for Economic Development and the Sizewell contribution to Suffolk’s economy is very significant.

We started the day, after meeting up in Leiston, by driving north along the B1122 through Theberton and Middleton Moor and up to Yoxford where the twin A12 junctions with the B1122 and B1140 cause a traffic headache with the congestion possible from a Sizewell C development to which EDF, as yet, have proffered no satisfactory solution. We returned to motor down the lane to Eastbridge, each side of which will be engulfed by the proposed 3,000 bed accommodation campus. Colin commented that seeing the roads and the problems for himself was much more illuminating than just studying them on a map.

We then had a short meeting with available members of Leiston Town Council and then a whistle-stop tour of the Long Shop Museum. We repeated a similar meeting with yourselves, and on behalf of Colin may I thank those of you who made time to attend. I hope you found the lack of a set agenda and the general question and answer session useful. He certainly went away having a clear understanding of your dissatisfaction with highway matters, but other subjects were also covered and discussed. Because we over-ran our time commitment, Colin was not able to visit the Moot Hall (then open to the public as a museum) but I’m sure I’ll get him back to Aldeburgh in the future when he can spend some time in your iconic building, which has been the home to Aldeburgh local government since around 1530.

After a quick (but good) Aldeburgh lunch in the White Lion, we drove via Thorpeness to Sizewell B. Here, Colin was taken on a site tour and briefed on the B site by Jim Crawford, Station Director. Also present was Tim Watkins, A Site Manager, who talked Colin through the timescales and achievements of the decommissioning programme at Sizewell A. We finished with a comprehensive look into the future with a detailed talk from Tom McGarry on the proposed C development. Afterwards, I took Colin briefly to the Sizewell hamlet car park and onto the beach which, despite being backed by two nuclear sites, is a site of considerable beauty and peace. I stressed to him that I would like to see the two off-shore platforms, previously used to take in and expel the water used for cooling the A plant, removed as soon as possible. My own efforts to get these platforms removed at a much earlier date than presently planned has so far met with no success.

He departed around 5.45pm for his home in Lakenheath – just about as far away as it is possible to be and still remain within Suffolk. Because he lives near to the USAF base there he is familiar with similar community emergency plans to which we have. 

All-in-all I know he found it a useful day and a good learning experience. I remain grateful for his commitment of time – and yours too.  The warm welcome you extended to him was much appreciated.


Finally, may I thank all members of the Carnival committee for their customary hard work and hope 
that this year’s Carnival, next Monday, goes well in the firmly-established Aldeburgh tradition. May 
the sun shine and enjoyment be the watchword for the day!


APPENDIX TWO 

         SCDC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL


DISTRICT COUNCILLORS TJ HAWORTH-CULF & M JONES
 10 AUGUST 2015

Please accept apologies from Cllr Jones as she is attending another ward meeting this evening.

First of all, many congratulations once again for all of the hard work, organising and running to all concerned (including the many volunteers) for another amazing, well attended and fun Aldeburgh Town Council Sports week.  It was lovely to see so many local children attending again and they can’t wait for next year!

Another busy month.  TJ  - along with the leader and deputy leader attended the LGA conference in Harrogate.  As you will read below I also attended the ministerial visit and other launches and meetings.  Even though Cabinet does not meet in August, work and meetings continue.

Maureen -  also been very busy attending different events and meetings; Chairing policy development, attending planning, Sizewell C, licensing, grants enabling task group meetings, ANOB etc.

May we take this opportunity to wish everyone taking part/volunteering a very happy and safe carnival time.

Ministerial Visit – It was a busy day on Friday, 17 July, where along with others I was at the launch when Coastal Communities Minister Mark Francois visited Landguard Fort to give his support to 14 new local teams that will help revive the East of England’s seaside towns and decide where investment goes. The Government has provided more than £1 million to fund the new Coastal Community Teams to help bring jobs, growth and prosperity back to our beach towns and cities.

Speaking at Landguard Fort, he said: “Coastal Community Teams in the East will help decide where that investment goes because local people know best what is needed to grow their local economy. We are backing them with £1 million of direct support and the Budget also confirmed last week that at least £90 million more will be spent in the coming years through the Coastal Community Fund, which these teams will have access to. By bringing together local businesses, local leaders and volunteers in the region, Coastal Community Teams can help tap into their local heritage and make the most of our stunning seaside assets to make a success of the tourist trade. The Teams can also help ensure local people have the skills and opportunities so that they benefit from the new jobs and investment too.”

Along with each area being awarded £10,000 to kick-start work, the 14 Coastal Community Teams in the region will also be able to bid for up to a £50,000 share of a new £3 million Coastal Revival Fund to support or restore local heritage and facilities which benefit the wider community and the surrounding economy, which is now open to applications: more info - 

The Coastal Revival Fund

A new £3 million fund was launched on 17 July at Landguard Fort by the Department of Communities and Local Government (DCLG).

The programme supports large and/or longer term projects to help revive heritage assets that are important to local communities but have not yet reached their full economic potential or are facing neglect. Applications are invited up to £50,000 (no minimum) from Charities, CCTs, Community Groups and Social Enterprises, Local Authorities, applications must be submitted by 23:59 on Monday 14 September.

The project should contribute to the improvements of a particular heritage or community building, structure or public area, examples of eligible sites and assets include seafronts and public squares, as well as piers, parks, promenades, lighthouses, lidos, marinas and military structures. Funding will be passed to local authorities to hold and disburse on behalf of projects and the funding must be spent by 31 March 2016. All projects must ensure that a Local Authority will be willing to act as their accountable body for holding those funds, and need to submit a letter of support along with their application to DCLG.

All projects should also obtain support from the Coastal Communities Team in the area, there are CCTs in Felixstowe and Deben Peninsula. If you are interested in applying please contact Helen Johnson 01493 444 721 or grants@eastsuffolk.gov.uk
For more information please visit:

· https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coastal-revival-fund-bidding-prospectus-and-application-form
Brown Bins/Organic Waste Collection 

You will no doubt have seen the coverage in the media, and probably received some queries, about the issue of charging people to collect their organic (green) waste.

In brief, there are two intertwined issues here. Firstly, the Suffolk Waste Partnership (which Suffolk Coastal is part of) is looking at ways to reduce the amount of green/organic waste that is collected, preferring people to compost green waste. Secondly, is the desire to drive down costs and reduce the subsidy for this service, which is largely shouldered by Suffolk County Council.

The current situation in Suffolk is that Babergh and Mid-Suffolk already charge for this service. Ipswich has publicly stated it will not charge and Waveney recently decided it will begin charging. Suffolk Coastal and West Suffolk are yet make a decision. Our official position was laid out by Carol Poulter: “Suffolk Coastal constantly reviews how we provide services to local people, to ensure we are conducting our business in a professional manner and the council tax payers are getting best value for money.

Although the joint Suffolk Waste Management Partnership has agreed to explore ways to reduce the amount of organic waste which the local authorities collect, it is up to each sovereign council to decide if they will support this initiative.

The decision by Suffolk County Council to significantly reduce the Recycling Performance Payments available to us will obviously put pressure on Councils like ours, who have kept Council Tax frozen at the same level for five years and have worked hard to reduce our running costs in the face of a 30 per cent drop in Government funding.

However, at this stage, Suffolk Coastal has not fully examined this issue in detail and no decision has been made. While we welcome any information or comments which will contribute to this debate, it would be inappropriate to speculate on what decision might be made by this Council.

Travellers 

This is another issue which has been very much in the media, following a month-long illegal encampment by Travellers on an open space in Grange Farm, Kesgrave, and a briefer occupation of a car park in Woodbridge.

This is a sensitive issue, which strongly divides public opinion. However, our role as the local authority is clear. There is a protracted legal process we need to follow (working in partnership with the Police and Suffolk County Council) in order to be able to take any action against any illegal encampment.

In the case of the Kesgrave encampment, the Welfare Audit - which we are required to carry out by law before we can take any enforcement action – revealed that two of the Travellers were receiving hospital treatment. This delayed our ability to take action but, once they were released from hospital, our staff worked quickly to remove the Travellers. In fact, the Travellers vacated the site on the morning that we were due to go to Magistrates Court to get an Order to allow us to remove them.

In the wake of this event, are working with the County and Town Councils to put physical measures in place to avoid a repeat of this incident.

On the wider issue of illegal Traveller encampment, there is a county-wide group – which includes the District, Borough and County Councils – which is looking to provide a more resilient solution by exploring the possibility of setting up legal short-stay sites for Travellers. We will update you when these proposals are tabled.

Village of the Year - Congratulations to Grundisburgh, which has been chosen as Suffolk Coastal’s Village of the Year. The Suffolk Village of the Year 2015 competition was launched in February. This annual contest is organised by the Suffolk Association of Local Councils in partnership with the county and district councils.

Second place went to Wickham Market and third place to Kelsale-cum-Carlton. The competition is open to villages with 501-3000 local government electors on the Electoral Roll this year. The district level judging has just taken place, with the Suffolk Coastal Judges being Councillors Steve Gallant, Raymond Catchpole and Nicky Yeo.

Suffolk Coastal’s Chairman, Cllr Susan Harvey, who attended Grundisburgh Village Show on Saturday, 18 July, to present the awards, said: “What particularly impressed the judges about Grundisburgh was how well-kept and presented the whole village was, particularly the church and churchyard which one judge said was ‘a joy to behold’. It also boasts well-used allotments and an excellent range of on-line and notice board information, as well as a wide variety of family-orientated community initiatives.”

As the District Round winners, Grundisburgh goes through to the county round of the competition against competitors from other Suffolk districts. Three villages will then be chosen to proceed to the third and final round which will be judged in August 2015.

Suffolk Coastal - Getting Fitter 

People across Suffolk Coastal are getting more active, latest figures have revealed. Suffolk Coastal Leisure facilities operated by Places for People Leisure report a 4% increase in participation rates.

Notable increase has been recorded in swimming, aerobics and gym use across the district’s facilities. Appointment and development of a Community Engagement Manager have resulted in a substantial increase in health initiatives, such as introducing MyZone, SWIMTAG and the continuation of Under 8’s free swimming. In addition several new successful and sustainable key

Partnerships have been created, to name a few working with Age UK Suffolk delivering ‘Dementia Friendly’ exercise classes, Premier Sport delivering holiday camps for young children, Ipswich Hospital to start exercise classes specific for cancer patients and with England Triathlon to put on GO TRI training and events.

Suffolk Coastal District Council recently adopted our Leisure Strategy, which sets out how we plan to make improvements to the leisure provision across the district through our partner agencies over the next 10 years. The aim is to increase participation in all forms of leisure. It is not just about sport, it is about encouraging people to be more active. This strategy will continue to evolve and develop over time to address the changing needs of the community. These latest figures are a big step in the right direction, as they show that local people are getting more involved in a whole range of activities. We need to keep on building on this encouraging start, investing in leisure and helping to build healthier lives across the District.

Big Pathwatch launched

The Ramblers has launched its biggest ever campaign to survey every right of way shown on Ordnance Survey maps in England and Wales. Coinciding with the organisation’s 80th anniversary, the Ramblers is asking people everywhere to get involved in the Big Pathwatch and go out and check their local paths. Anyone can take part. You just need to register for a one-kilometre square and walk all the paths shown on the OS map. You can then report what you find - good or bad - to the Ramblers using a new free phone app.

The Ramblers will use the results to assess the state of the network and to come up with long-term solutions to ensure the path network is protected and maintained. Ramblers Senior Policy Officer, Janet Davis, said:

“The Big Pathwatch will provide us with a comprehensive picture of the rights of way network across England and Wales, so working with partners from across the sector, including farmers, landowners and local authorities, we can start to put a long-term strategy in place to improve and protect our paths.

The results of the Big Pathwatch will allow the Ramblers to create a comprehensive picture of the state of the path network, which will be used to campaign for its upkeep. Where possible, Ramblers’ path maintenance teams will be heading out to fix problems found through the survey, clearing brambles and other overgrown vegetation, improving path surfaces and fixing bridges and gates."

Sue Ryder Synergy Cafés

The Synergy Cafés are located across Suffolk and offer fantastic supportive sessions for carers and cared for people with dementia. Attendance to these sessions is free of charge.

From September, the Synergy cafés will run a fortnightly ‘Living Well’ session for older people with all health conditions. These sessions will cover a comprehensive variety of topics for the carer and cared for person including well-being, nutrition and exercise,111, lasting power of attorney and much more.

For any other information please contact 01473 295 200 and ask for Community Services or email:community.services@sueryder.org.
Fantasia – I have been advised that hopefully a report will be submitted to the committee for the 27th August meeting and I will update the Town Clerk and chair of planning as soon as I have confirmation.  

ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL REPORT

Meeting August 10th 2015

	There were 14 crimes for Aldeburgh in July 2015.  For the same time period in 2014 there were 15 crimes.

	

	No of offences
	Offence
	

	1
	Criminal Damage
	1 x Vehicle(undetected)

	1
	Burglary
	1x Other Building(undetected)

	1
	Harassment
	1 x Pursue Course of Conduct(undetected)

	7
	Thefts 
	3x Pedal Cycle(3x undetected) 2x Other(2x undetected) 1x From Person(undetected) 1x From Shop(undetected)

	4
	Other
	1x Malicious Communications(ongoing) 1x Breach of Restraining Order(detected) 1x Common Assault(undetected) 1x Domestic Non-Crime(undetected) 


Update from previous report

Last month there were 6 offences of which 2 were detected (Criminal Damage-Dwelling and Possession Class B).

2 have been finalised as undetected. 

2 are still ongoing investigations.

	No of offences
	
	

	8
	
	Parking tickets - Aldeburgh 


Aldeburgh and Leiston Priorities:

Aldeburgh – To target alcohol related Anti-Social Behaviour in the town over the summer months, focusing on the sea front, High Street and Kings Field.

Leiston- To reduce incidents of anti-social behaviour and litter resulting from youths drinking on the parks and public spaces in Leiston, including Victory Road, King Georges Avenue, Hayling’s Pond and Post Office square.

The next Priority Setting Meeting will be at: 

Leiston        Tues 25th August 2015, 7pm - Community Centre,  King Georges Ave

Aldeburgh    Wed 26th August 2015, 7pm - Community Centre, Kings Field 

Your Safer Neighbourhood Team

Tel. 101

E-mail leistonaldeburgh.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
PS 403 Mark Beresford

PC 1510 Carl Lawrence

PCSO 3111 Terry Barrow 

PCSO 3316 Chris Francis

